Alkham Drainage Work Progress Updates – Sept 2019
Latest work updates for submitted Alkham drainage fault reports to Kent Highways drainage department are as follows:
· 376176 - Hogbrook sump – pleased to report all work completed. Sump, culverts and feeder drainage cleaned and jetted out. Creation of a larger sump footprint with new fencing and external metal post warning signage erected.  Sump will act as silt collection point,  collected water will overspill burm and free flow down village green. Request made for regular sump  inspection and maintenance, at least annually.   
·  373611 – Meggett Lane – road culvert and silt trap. Work still to be completed. Resident landowner liaising directly with Ian Day to arrange suitable and appropriate work programme to complete the job. May require road closer for one day. To be advised on arrangements made. 
· 412439 – Little Everden Road – KCC Highways Ian Day reports that plans are moving forward with the installation of a soakaway. Although road closed for this work to take place in mid August, it would seem that work may not have been completed or started. Request made to Ian Day for updates.  
· Regarding KCC Highways riparian ownership/responsibilities for ditch along the Alkham Valley Road. Still awaiting more detailed feedback information. 

· Initial observations made on the sump function following work done showed all working as required during recent heavy rainfall. Monitoring will continue. 
· To aid overspill water flow from the sump down the VG ditch it is proposed that the ditch is cleaned along its entire length late Autumn. 
    				
Martin Hibbert
Flood Warden
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